
MEMORIAL SERVICE 
of 

ESTHER EPP 
Bethesda Mennonite Church, Henderson, Nebraska 

February 14, 2015 
 

 
MEMORIAL SERVICE 10:30 a.m. 

 
Prelude                                Pianist, Sandra Quiring  
 
Scripture and Prayer              Pastor Andrea Wall 
                                  Proverbs 3:5-8    John 14: 1-6   
 
“Great is Thy Faithfulness”               Hymnal No. 327 
                                   
Obituary                         Dalane Epp 
                           
“My God and I”        Men’s Quartet 
 
Grandchildren Tribute         Lynndell Epp 
 
Meditation                      “The Gift of Trust”                   Pastor Jim Voth 
 
“What a Day That Will Be”                                      Men’s Quartet                       
 
Benediction                  Pastor Jim Voth 
 
Postlude                                                                   Pianist, Sandra Quiring 
 
Members of the Men’s quartet:       Kurt Goertzen      Cody Kroeker 
                                                         John Kroeker        Paul Kroeker  
 
 
 
MEMORIALS may be directed to the MCC Canner and Bethesda  
Radio Fund. 
 
 
EVERYONE IS INVITED to lunch in the Fellowship Hall following  
the service.   

 

Obituary 
   
Esther (Siebert) Epp, age 94, of Henderson, passed away February 7, 2015, at 
Henderson. She was born March 23, 1920 near Lushton to John P. and 
Elizabeth (Friesen) Siebert. She was one of nine children born to her parents. 
 
Her formal education included attending District #80 and District #87, and 
graduating from the 8th grade. At age 13, because her help was needed in the 
home, she chose to attend a community Bible school for the next three winters 
rather than go on to high school. 
 
Mom was a family caregiver and did the family’s baking at a very young age 
due to her mother’s crippling arthritis. She remembered well the 50 pounds of 
flour her dad would buy and the family would use up weekly. She carried her 
love for cooking and baking throughout her life. Many delicious meals were 
enjoyed around their table by family and friends alike. 
 
On June 19, 1940, Mom was married to her childhood friend, Peter B. Epp. It 
was the year that Pearl Harbor was attacked and our country entered WWII. 
Dad never lost the gleam in his eye when expressing his love for the wonderful 
wife the Lord had given him. They were looking forward to celebrating their 
75th wedding anniversary this year. 
 
Esther accepted Jesus Christ as her personal Savior and Lord at the age of 13 
while attending Bible School. She had a heart of concern for the spiritual 
welfare of each of her children, grandchildren and great-grandchildren. We 
know we were prayed for continually. Upon profession of her faith, she was 
baptized in 1938 and became a life long member of the Bethesda Mennonite 
Church in Henderson. She loved to serve within the church as well as other 
Christian ministries. She served faithfully on the various Mission Circle 
committees. She was a self-taught pianist using her abilities in the Care Center 
for their weekly hymn sing. Together with her husband, they helped with the 
annual Nebraska MCC Relief Sale in Aurora, Nebraska, and volunteered at the 
Etcetera Shop in Seward. 
 
Sadness entered the home in 1952 when their third infant son, Larry Dean, 
died after a premature birth. Disaster struck again in 1954 when her brother 
Almon and his wife Erma were killed in a tragic car accident in a blinding 
snow storm near Nelson, Nebraska. Two children, Nancy, age nine and 
Dwight, age seven, were left without parents. After much prayer and counsel, 
Mom and Dad chose to open up their home to the children. Life would never 
be the same again. A family of 4 was now suddenly a family of six. 
 



After Mom and Dad moved off the family farm and into town in 1970, Mom 
had more time to develop a variety of crafting abilities such as crocheting, 
ceramics, quilting, etc. Her hands were never quiet. She always had to be 
making something. She had a deep love for gardening and was the happiest 
when she could share of her abundant produce with neighbors and anyone who 
might just happen to stop by. It was also during these years that she was 
employed as a cook, first at the Dutch Kitchen and later, after completing a 
food service class in York, at the Henderson Hospital. Mom and Dad resided 
in this home for 44 years. They were blessed to be able to stay together in this 
home until the present. 
 
The years in town gave them the opportunity to be involved in various MDS 
service projects throughout the United States, including a stint in Old Mexico 
building a children’s home, another to Corpus Christi, Texas, to help with  
flood cleanup and to Homestead, Florida, after hurricane Andrew devastated 
the city. They also enjoyed a number of sightseeing tours, of which the Holy 
Land Tour, Europe Tour and Hawaii Tour were their highlights. 
 
Esther is survived by her husband, Peter, two sons and their families, Leo 
(Sylvia) Epp and Dale (Sharon) Epp of Henderson, foster daughter, Nancy 
(Gene) Goertzen of Valley Mills, Texas, foster daughter-in-law, Emma Siebert 
of Denver, Colorado; six grandchildren, Rachele (Lyman) Epp and family of 
Elkhorn, Nebraska, Teresa (Darwin) Keeney and family of Laramie, 
Wyoming, Lynndell (Briana) Epp and family of Littleton, Colorado, Jennifer 
Smith and family of Omaha, Nebraska, Dacia (Brent) Gillett and family of 
Appleton, Wisconsin, Dalane (Hannah) Epp and family of York, Nebraska; six 
foster grandchildren and numerous great grandchildren. 
 
Also surviving are three sisters, Selma Goertzen of Henderson, Rachel 
(Harold) Fast of Fresno, California, Elsie Friesen of Lincoln, Nebraska; two 
brothers, Levi (Irene) Siebert of Brighton, Colorado and Allen (Avis) Siebert 
of Lincoln, Nebraska. 
 
Esther was preceded in death by her parents; son, Larry Dean; great grandson, 
Joel Gillett; foster son, Dwight Siebert; brothers, Almon Siebert, Walter 
Siebert, Arnold Siebert; brother-in-law Aaron Goertzen; sisters-in-law, Erma 
Siebert and Marie Siebert. 
 
The family wants to thank the Henderson Hospital staff for their professional 
and kind care of Mom during her last few days of illness. Their loving concern 
for her was greatly appreciated. 

 
 

   In Loving Memory 
 

 Esther Epp 
 

     March 23, 1920 – February 7, 2015 
 

   Bethesda Mennonite Church 
                           Henderson, Nebraska                                    


